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      GABAC    
GREATER ALBUQUERQUE BICYCLING ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

DEPARTMENT OF MUNICIPAL DEVELOPMENT, PO BOX 1293 

ALBUQUERQUE, NM   87103   

(505) 768-2680 

 

MEETING MINUTES 
August 8, 2016 

 

Members Present 

 
Scott Hale 

Moises Gonzalez        
Dan Majewski 

Ed Hillsman 
Scot Key 

 

  

  

                                         Staff Present   

                            Hugh Hulse, COA-Parks and Recreation 
                            Jill Mosher, NMDOT-District 3 
                            Mary Lovato, NMDOT-District 3 
                            Councilor Isaac Benton, COA-Council Services 
                            Tom Menicucci, COA-Council Services 
                             
 
  

 

Guests 

Eric Froberg 
James Fordice 

Alexander 
 

  

  

Eric Froberg (Facilitator) called the meeting to order    (4:34pm) 

 
• Welcome and Introductions  

 

A quorum was not present when the meeting started.  As such, the meeting order was revised to allow the 
meeting to proceed until a quorum was present.  

 
 

• Public Comment  
 Councilor Benton and Tom Menicucci provided two handouts and information from the “EDo 
Study”, related to the Martin Luther King (MLK) Blvd Project currently under construction.  The 
Study was completed by Peter Swift. 

 

Richard J. Berry, Mayor 
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A second handout was provided that showed the proposed cross sections from the general dimensions 
listed in the “Edo Study”.  This second handout was created by DMD. 
 
Councilor Benton was soliciting GABAC input on the “Wall of Steel” concept (a row of parking 
(parked cars) offset from the curb providing a “wall of steel” to a bike lane adjacent to the curb). 
 
DMD agreed to reduce the speed limit within MLK Blvd project corridor from 35 mph to 30 mph. 
 
Councilor Benton appreciates the “Wall of Steel” concept, but does not like that the concept does not 
provide a door buffer, which makes the concept less desirable. 
 
Scott Hale stated that: 

• Speed is a major concern of the MLK project and believes that 25 mph is more appropriate. 
• The MLK corridor is too auto-centric. 
• Crossing MLK is a concern. 
• The main issue is signal timing (@ Edith) and the signals in the area need to be looked at. 

 
Moises Gonzalez stated that looking at the North/South movement should be a priority. 
 
Ron Romero stated that: 

• Loop Detectors at Elm and Edith will be added in the North/South direction. 
• The change in speed from 35 mph to 30 mph will require traffic signal modifications. 
• Ron will coordinate with Traffic Engineering. 

 
Scot Key provided an example of debris in buffered bike lanes (2nd and Coal). 
 
Dan Majewski stated that the bike lanes on Zuni are too wide. 
 
Tom Menicucci inquired about GABAC’s feelings on vehicular and bike lanes when parking is used. 
 
Moises Gonzalez stated that specific to the MLK project, EDo would prefer parking.  EDo does not 
support the BHI striping design for the MLK project. 
 
Dan Majewski stated that there doesn’t appear to be enough room for parking and bike lanes in the 
MLK corridor. 
 
Scott Hale suggested a Road Diet be considered on Elm and Locust.  Scott acknowledged that during 
peak times the MLK corridor has a queueing problem. 
 
Ron Romero stated he will double check the locations of the proposed bike boxes within the MLK 
project. 
 
Scott Hale requested that MLK design drawings be provided. 
 
Ron Romero agreed to send drawings to GABAC and/or post them on the MLK webpage. 
 
No other Public Comments were made. 

 
During the Public Comment period a quorum was achieved.  The meeting reverted back to follow the 
original agenda. 

 
• Approval of the Agenda - Motion (Scot Key), 2nd (Dan Majewski) – Unanimous 

 
• Approval of July 2016 Meeting Minutes - Motion (Scott Hale), 2nd (Dan Majewski) - Unanimous 
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• Announcements/Administrative 

Meeting Format…………………………………………………………………………Facilitator 
 -Please wait until recognized to begin Comment/Questions 
 -Written Questions/Comments and/or Response may be requested 

 
• Irving Blvd Improvements (Golf Course to Unser)-  Presentation by Eric Froberg (TYLIN) 

 

Eric Froberg provided a handout (one page) and stated that this project was just getting started and was a 
Parametrix/TYLIN project.  Mr. Froberg stated the handout was a concept from the proposal and the 
Team would return to GABAC as the project progressed. 
 
Scott Hale had a question on speed and existing bike lane widths.  

 
 

• GABAC Member Reports  
No GABAC member reports.   

 
• Staff Reports 

 
Council Services  
 No Report. 
 

Parks and Recreation  
 The Report was provided in advance of the meeting via email – No Comments. 
 

APD 

 No Report. 

 

Planning 

 No Report. 
 
NMDOT District 3  

Jill Mosher and Mary Lovato provided a report: 
Rio Bravo/I25 project is at 60% Plans. 

El Pueblo Road: 

o Original $3M funding cut by $2M - $1M remains. 

o Current approach is to focus the $1M on the multi-use trail only (Paseo del Norte to 

North Diversion Channel). 

o No bridge work is anticipated at this time. 

o Proposing two 11’ lanes with an 8’ path across the bridge (with 1’ shy distance). 

Scott Hale wants to revisit the El Pueblo project. 

DMD Engineering  
Eric Froberg read the DMD Report provided in advance of the meeting via email.  Below are discussion 

points and comments from GABAC members: 

4th Street between Coal and Bridge 

o Can this be a bike boulevard? 

o Possible door zone issues with bike lane. 

o Ron Romero to provide information. 
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Zuni Road 

o Need to monitor/document temporary improvements. 

Comanche 

o Scott Hale wants a response as to why no additional treatments are proposed. 

Campus 

o GABAC wants a response as to why no plans to implement improvements at this 

time. 

Headline/Tiberon signage 

o Scott Hales wants this project/concern revisited. 

Rio Grande Re-striping (Griegos and Matthew) 

o A handout was provided (one page). 

o This project is approaching 30%. 

o Scot Key pointed out the sidewalks in the area are not good. 

o Ron Romero discussed the upcoming ADA Transition Plan project. 

Alvarado and Menaul Crossing 

o A handout was provided (one page). 

Ladera Drive 

o A handout was provided (4 pages). 

Engineering Staff Updates 

o GABAC stressed the importance for the Bike Coordinator position. 

 

Ron Romero provided a handout of Wyoming and Anaheim and requested GABAC 

comments within a couple weeks. 

Bernalillo County 
Julie Luna provided a Report: 

o Alameda Drain and Trail Mater Plan Public Meeting is Wednesday, August 17, 2016.  A 

handout (one page) was provided. 

 
Outstanding Items/Follow up 

Signal Timing- 
o San Pedro continues to be a major concern. 

Formally Request that Traffic Engineering attend GABAC meetings.  
Motion (Scott Hale), 2nd (Dan Majewski) - Unanimous  

 
Discussion/Action Item(s) 
 
Paradise Widening – Discussion occurred with no action item identified 
 
Silver Bike Boulevard - Discussion occurred, GABAC doesn’t love it, but agree it will be better.   

No action item identified 
 
Bike Lanes/Gaps on San Pedro - Discussion occurred, GABAC stated the gaps need to be finished.   

No action item identified 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 6:35 pm 


































